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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited
8th Floor, Two Exchange Square

8 Connaught Place, Central

Hong Kong

Date: 29 October 2021

Dear Executive Committee of the Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited (the Exchange)

Re: Consultation Paper on Special Purpose Acquisition Companies (SPAC) (the
Consultation Paper)

Vistra is a global corporate service provider headquartered in Hong Kong, ranking amongst the
top three corporate service providers worldwide. With a presence in over 46 jurisdictions and
5,000 professionals, our capabilities span across company formations, advisory, on-going
corporate services and fund administration, to trust, fiduciary and private client services. We
focus our service offerings by sector - covering Corporates, Capital Markets, Private Equity, Real
Estate and Private Wealth - helping clients manage their risks, maintain compliance and achieve
good governance of their corporate entities. As part of our services, we provide named company
secretarial services to public companies listed on the Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited.

Ingeneral, we welcome and support the establishment of the SPAC Listing Regime in Hong Kong.

The boom with the US SPAC listings in recent years demonstrate that the SPAC listing model
has become a popular altemative option for companies to go public other than taking the
traditional IPO route. We see regulatory reform in Europe that will make it more likely that
European companies will follow the SPAC route. Following the recent launch of the SPAC listing
model in Singapore, it is expected that the SPAC boom is highly likely to extend from the US to
Asia. For this reason, the Exchange’s proposal to create a listing regime for SPAC in Hong Kong
is timely; enabling Hong Kong to seize the opportunities for the upcoming potential SPAC listings
in Asia, as well as maintaining its competitiveness as a leading intemational financial centre.

We have observed that the proposed SPAC model is in general comparable to other markets,
except for a few areas where the Exchange proposes to implement more stringent safeguards
where it aims to ensure high quality listings of SPACs as well as maintain its competitiveness,
As a corporate service provider, we believe that upholding good governance is importarnt for an
effective and healthy market. Therefore, from a govemance perspective, we have no adverse
comment on the proposals under the Consultation Paper.

There are several safeguards where we would like to express our views. Unless otherwise
specified, terms used herein shall have the same meaning given in the Consultation Paper.
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Yours truly,
For and on behalf of
VISTRA CORPORATE SERVICES (HK) LIMITED






